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@ SCHOOL DISTRICT

MEMORANDUM
DATE: May 27, 2015
TO: Board of Trustees
FROM: Antwan Wilson, Superintendent

Vernon Hal, Senior Business Officer
Ruth Alahydoian, Chief Financial Officer

RE: 2014-15 Third Interim Report — Executive Summary for Board

The purpose of this memo is to provide the background and summary of the District’s 2014-15 Third
Interim Financial Report. Also attached is the PowerPoint with additional information for the Board
meeting. The Board will be asked to approve the report to submit to the Alameda County Office of
Education (ACOE). The Board will also be asked to approve the changes to the budget that are reported
in the Third Interim (Budgetary Increases/Decreases and Transfers). The agenda package includes
separate resolutions for these actions.

Summary — The District’s financial picture has not changed significantly from the Second Interim Report
to the Board in March.
e The Unrestricted General Fund has minor adjustments to match new information, with the net
difference being a decrease of $.1 million to the estimated ending fund balance.
e The Restricted General Fund reflects additional resources and associated expenses that were
budgeted since the last report, with no significant net change to the ending fund balance.
e Other Funds are not required as part of this report.
e Staff recommendation is to submit a “Qualified” Third Interim Report. A “Qualified”
certification indicates that based on current projections, the District may not meet its financial
obligations for the current fiscal year or two subsequent fiscal years. Although our current
financial condition is stable, the lack of current audits creates uncertainty.

The information below provides background and more in-depth information on the Unrestricted
General Fund.

Third Interim Report — Background: California school districts are required to file a first and second
interim report with their county office of education, and if either of the reports are “qualified”, a third
interim report. The Third Interim Report provides the District’s financial picture as of April 30, 2015.
After budget adoption in June, the District adjusts its budget periodically to incorporate current
information. The Second Interim Report, presented to the Board on March 11, 2015, is the latest
version of the 2014-15 Budget. It is used as a point of comparison to the Third Interim Report. After
Board approval, the Third Interim Report become the latest version of the budget and is submitted to
the ACOE by June 1. ACOE will review it and provide comments back to the District, and will report to
the State within 75 days.
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